
 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for upgrades to the City of Seminole’s town center wastewater lift in 

Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Seminole, located at 

401 N. Main Street, Seminole, OK 74868. The funding would be used for pipe and pump 

replacements to the lift station.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will help ensure compliance with 

the Clean Water Act by preventing wastewater backups or overflows. The project has a federal 

nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 33 U.S.C. 1381 et seq.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 


